REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club May 3, 2014
Present:  Nancy Welta, Norma Barber, Gaylene Spence, Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Bill Kramer, Don Norman, Pat Beharry, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin 
Nancy Welta called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

Add item 7.2a  membership email update

Add item 7.4  Club Championships

       Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Approval of the minutes of  April 5, 2014
Motion by Sandra Benson, seconded by Don Norman, to approve the minutes of April 5, 2014, as circulated.   Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes

3.1 From 4.0 - Preliminary short meeting re: strategic planning scheduled for Monday 
May 5 at 7:30 pm
3.2 From 7.1 - No further action required
4.0 President’s Report

President absent.  Information presented by Audrey Bruch on her behalf:
- In the interest of keeping options open as we look to the future, some churches have been considered as possible locations for the Club.  Audrey reported that Whitmore Park United would have been a excellent location, but that they recently leased to a daycare on a trial basis.
She also checked into Westminster United, but found that there would be a need to move into a smaller area on evenings and weekends.  Parking would be an issue to consider.

Other options that could be explored include Lakeview or Sunset.  Audrey had some other ideas as well, and will continue to explore and report back.

5.0  Financial Report
       - Norma Barber reported that New West is in the process of selling to Melcor Developments.  

        As a part of this process, we were required to sign a Tenant Estoppel document by April 21st, 

        2014, which she and president Joan Quinlan have done on our behalf.   The Board wished to 

        express its appreciation to Club member Gordon Neill for providing us with an understanding of 
        this process.
       -Cooperators Insurance policy has been renewed at a cost of $1106

       -Worker’s Compensation has been paid $100 for the year.

       -Norma reported that the books have not been in balance since November.  She has spent 
        considerable time trying to reconcile, and has consulted both Rick Gaucher and Don Norman to 
        help try to figure out what  the issue is.  The high interest account has now been reconciled, but 
        the investments accounts and chequing account still need to be, and the issue is still being 
        worked on.  Don Norman is trying to help resolve the issue.  Don recommended that we start 

        fresh with a new file for the next fiscal year. 
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Don Norman, to accept the financial report as 

        presented.  Carried.     
6.0   Old Business

6.1 Calling for Volunteers
             Bill Kramer shared a draft of an email prepared by Ilsa Krukoff, with input from Bill, to be 
             sent to the members. Bill said that in particular we need people to help out during the games 
             coming up in the summer.  In  the email he wanted  to replace the word  “volunteer” with the 
             word  “organizer”.  Ilsa suggested that this not be in the title of the email, and it was agreed to 
             reword this portion.  Ilsa asked about including a request for volunteer bakers.  Bill felt  this 
             should be in a later appeal, preferrimg this email to be more succinct.  Ilsa will check with Pat 
              Beharry re: if / when / how she  might like an appeal for bakers.  There was discussion about 
              ensuring that whoever is looking after a Community Bridge tournament has a key.
        6.2 Longest Day – Format, details
       Nancy Welta said that we could choose any format, and could decide what we would charge 
       for the game.  If we charge the regular game fee, $4.74 per table (a minimum contribution) 

        will be donated in support of Alzheimer’s research and care.  We could choose to charge 
        more or to donate more if we wished. Individual donations would also be welcome. Anyone 
        making a donation of $5.00 or more could receive a receipt for income tax purposes.
        The Board discussed options.  It was decided that 8-Is-Enough was too restrictive.  Swiss 

        teams was another possibility, but it was decided that getting together a team of 4 would 

        still be more difficult for people that just having a pairs game.  The decision was:
· This year being the first time we have taken part, that we have only one session
· It is to be an open pairs stratified game

· Ensure that we have a Director in place

· Game time: 1:00 Saturday June 21st
· Social afternoon – bring food for sharing;  Club providing free coffee

· Standby – Don Norman volunteered

· Possibly advertise beyond the Club

· Ilsa Krukoff will advertise to membership
6.3  Tournament letter
        Pat Beharry had on the Board’s behalf drafted a letter to the Unit outlining some concerns 
        re: tournament, and had made some changes to the letter based upon Board input.  Upon 
       further discussion, it was decided to streamline the letter by omitting those points that do not 

        particularly concern the Unit. Pat will make suggested changes and send another letter for 
        Board approval.  The Board felt that we should take a collaborative approach with the Unit 
        in helping to make future tournaments more profitable. It was decided to invite members of 

        the Unit Board to meet with members of the Board of the RDBC to share thoughts and 
        concerns. Pat will include this invitation in her letter.
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Honorarium for Club Manager
                 Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Norma Barber, that Janice Anderson receive an   

                honorarium of $600 in recognition of her work as Club Manager for the year 2013-2014, 
                and that she receive this prior to May 31, 2014, which is fiscal year end,.  Carried.
                Nancy Welta also reported that Jim Bingaman (in February and a portion of April) has done 

                very well in learning the job of Club Manager, and that he worked alone for a part of that 

                time as well.  Also, Joyce Butler, who was only able to be involved until the end of January, 

                has already learned much from Jan in this role, in preparation for Joyce’s  similar role on 
                cruise ships.  Our Club Manager, Jan Anderson, is very satisfied with the back-up available 
                 to her as a result, when she cannot be in town.           

        7.2  RDBC Partnerships
                Don Norman presented this idea via email to the Board members, who thought it was a 

                 good idea, and on that basis Don has initiated the project.  The idea is to:
· Set up a google group called RDBC partnership

· Invite people to join.  The group manager adds their names

· Once in the group, a member can post an email to group members requesting a partner for a specific game.   Only group members will receive the email.

· If a group member is available to play he/she can respond directly to that person
· When a partner has been found the member would send a second email stating a partner is no longer required.
Don said that he did not yet have many names.  He suggested a couple of ideas.   One was to put everyone on the list, and then have the onus on people to opt out of the list if they did not wish to be included.  The second idea was to include a partnership column when collecting member data.  In that column people would be asked to indicate yes or no as to whether they would like to be in the email group.  The Board favoured the second approach.  It was also suggested that Don make a presentation at the AGM to further explain to the members how this work, and its benefits.

7.2a  Email address update

        Ilsa Krukoff asked whether we have a way to update the email list to ensure

        that Club members are receiving emails sent to the membership.  Don Norman

        looks after putting any new email addresses on the list.  He also showed a 

        prototype document wherein this information could be collected / updated at 

        the same time as lists such as membership or telephone book lists are updated.
         7.3  Preparation for the AGM
              - Items for agenda 

                     - New Business – partnership group (Don Norman)

                     - Others to be added if submitted by Board or members

              - Election, including nominating process

                     - Nancy Welta asked current Board members to indicate to president Joan Quinlan as 

                       soon as possible whether they would let their names stand for re-election.

                     - Ilsa Krukoff has sent out a call for nominations to the membership.  

                     - Pat Beharry suggested the benefit of having a nomination committee to approach 

                       possible candidates.  She felt that current Board members should not be the ones
                       to do this.  Nancy said that president Joan Quinlan had checked the bylaws, and saw

                       no mention of nomination committee.  

                     -The nomination process remains open

              - Trophy and award preparation
                     - Jan Anderson has agreed to look after all the trophies and plaques this year
                     - Jan said that Dick Anderson will donate a trophy to reuse.  It was agreed that reusing

                        trophies is a good cost-saving measure.            

                     - Trophy and award presentation – The Board thought that Jason Larrivee did an
                        excellent job in the past, and that we should ask him to take on this task again this year 

                        if he is willing to do so.
              -Game following AGM – Nancy Welta, on behalf of President Joan Quinlan, suggested 

                   that we consider either a free play or a minimal charge (perhaps a loonie or toonie) to be 

                    offered to people who attend the AGM.  Pat Beharry wondered if we were doing this to 

                    reflect a profit for the year, if indeed there was one.  Ilsa Krukoff suggested that, even if 

        there was not a profit, the Club does have the funds and this would be a goodwill gesture
        to thank the members for their support.

        Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Sandra Benson, that a freeplay for the game following the  

        AGM be given to all players who hold a paid-up membership to the RDBC for fiscal year 

        2014/2015, if they arrive by 6:00 to attend the AGM.   Carried.   
  7.4  Championship games
          Sandra Benson said that some members have expressed interest in revisiting how Club 

           Champions for the various games are decided.  At present, attendance at a single game

           can earn you a Club Championship if you win the event on that particular day.  It has been 

           suggested to her that there could be a way to have Championships reflect best performance 

           over several games instead.  TABLED.
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report – No need for Ad Hoc committee at this time
8.2 Facilities Maintenance
-Leaking roof and resulting damaged ceiling tile – Mall management has been made aware of this, and will be making the necessary repairs.

      8.3  Game Management 
No report
9.0  Club Management  

         No report
10.0 Tournament Chair
          Question as to who will be chairing the fall tournament.  Still not sure.
11.0  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday, June 7th , 10:00

Meeting was adjourned at 11:55 by Gaylene Spence
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